

Dear VMS Families:

Today's communication will include:

Well it feels a little like the night before Christmas. We are excited and have been preparing for Monday and just like opening presents, we do not always know what's inside!

We understand that most of this communication is for our on campus learners, but we want all our families to know what all the schooling plans are for VMS. Dr. Ennis sent specific news for our distance learning families this afternoon. We are excited about your transition as well!

In today's communication you will find 2 links on this web page that are maps that will show you where your child's drop off and pick up locations will be. These maps will show the parking lot traffic patterns as well. The first day of school every parent will walk their child to the check in table for a health screen and to sign the Covid-19 waiver. We will have staff and Student Ambassadors ready to help everyone to their classrooms. Parents can drop off their children at the door on Monday only and will quickly need to exit, all adults must wear masks when they exit their vehicles. Starting Tuesday students will be dropped off and picked up in the designated drop off and pick up lanes. We will have staff in the pick up lanes ready to help the 1st and 2nd graders into the cars so parents do not need to exit. If you must get out of your car for some reason you will need to park in the lot next to the Marriage Well building.

Our school website has our school re-opening plans for you to refer to whenever you wish.

Also on the Re-Opening page is also a health decision tree, we will use this document to help work with you when your child exhibits symptoms of sickness. Please study this document so that you know how to plan in the event your child does exhibit illness symptoms.

A few items to review with your children this weekend:

- Masks must be worn indoors for all students grades 3-6. Mask breaks are allowed outside.
 :)
- Students will not be able to play any games that require or would put them in a positions to touch each other.
- Students can not share food or drinks with others.

We are looking forward to seeing all our on campus learners Monday.

Thank you for allowing us to partner with you all in your child's educational journey.

Have a wonderful weekend!

Mrs. Hall and Dr. Ennis